                                                                                                                2008-0518

UPDATED - NOTICE OF HEARING

ON THE MATTER OF THE VACATION 
OF A PORTION OF RIGHT-OF-WAY:

227th Place SE, and a 40’ ROW
VACATION FILE V- 2618
PROPOSED ORDINANCE (2008-0518)

Petitioners:  Kennan and Patti Southworth

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a proposed ordinance for the vacation of a portion of 227th Place SE and a 40-foot right-of-way has been filed with the Clerk of the County Council.


A public hearing will be held before the King County Hearing Examiner, in the Council Clerk’s Conference Room of the King County Courthouse, Room 1039, 516 3rd Avenue, Seattle, WA  98104 on the 12th of November, 2008 at 1:30pm or soon thereafter.  

NOTE:  If the Seattle School District announces a district-wide school closure due to adverse weather conditions or similar area emergency, the public hearing on this matter will be postponed.  Parties of record will be notified of the time and date of the rescheduled hearing.  Questions can be directed to the Hearing Examiner’s Office at (206) 296-4660.

The area to be vacated is described as follows:

That portion of the 227th Place Southeast right-of-way (dedicated as Martin Avenue), and a 40-foot wide right-of-way, abutting and adjacent to Tax Lot #510540-0140, otherwise known as Lot 1, King County Short Plat No. 878035R, records of King County, Washington.   

Containing an area of 8,390 square feet, more or less.  The adjacent parcels are zoned RA-5.

INFORMATION ON THIS PROPOSED ACTION CAN BE OBTAINED FROM KING COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION ROAD SERVICES DIVISION: 

TELEPHONE: (206) 296-3731 OR (206) 296-6522, 

EMAIL:  
Roads.R/WVacations@kingcounty.gov

DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 29th day of October, 2008.
Metropolitan King County Council

King County, Washington

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council







